St. Paul’s Evangelical Lutheran Church, School, & Preschool (WELS)
922-1080 (office phone)   1010 Adams Ave., North Fond du Lac, WI 54937
    
Pastor Thomas Behnke, 948-1384 (cell), 922-1718 (h) 
Principal Aaron Hartwig, 7-8      
Pastor Michael Kampman, 238-5777 
                                                                                                                      Steven Lehman, 5-6                     
Website: www.stpaulslutherannfdl.com
                                                                                                                                                                   Marlee Hill, 3-4 

WLA Principal David Schroeder:  921-4930 
              Rebecca Miller, 1-2


WELS Christian Family Counseling:  800-282-0561
                    Dawn Hinn, Kindergarten          
WELS Ministry of Christian Giving: 920-740-5899
              Stephanie Liepert, Preschool                      
Come worship with us!  Saturdays at 6:30pm and Sundays at 7:45 & 10:15am




February 15 & 16, 2020                
Epiphany 6

                     
Order of Service:      
Page 15, Service of the Word
Psalm of the Day:                
 Psalm 119a, page 109 
Sermon:                                   
 1 Corinthians 2:6-13
                      Believe the Inconceivable
        Believe what God has done for you today

        Believe what God has prepared for you tomorrow     
Welcome to St. Paul’s!  It’s a blessing to have you here!
· A t-coil hearing loop system for those with hearing aids is available. We also have headsets to use without hearing aids.  An usher can help.
· Large-print service folders are in the entryway.  These folders contain the entire service.  Anyone should feel free to use them. 
· A child training room for parents with small children is available.  
· Restrooms are to the right as you exit the sanctuary.  
· Please sign our friendship register and pass it along. Thank you!
· Service Note: We will stand and sing 485 v. 1-2 as the offering is returned to the altar.
God’s Word this week:  People love to judge themselves because they naturally come out looking rather good. We quickly add: “Nobody’s perfect!” But that’s not true. Our God is perfect…and just. In his Word God makes it clear that he holds us to the same standard, even as his perfect will also saves us from our sin through the gospel of his “secret wisdom.” 
Ushers this weekend are teams 16 (B. Bruss), 1 (D. Schumacher) and 2 (L. Ziemer). Next weekend (Feb. 22/23) ushers will be teams 3 (M. Peachy), 4 (Corey Hintz), and 5 (J. Weigand). Our greeters are Pam Eckert, Diane Welch, and the Carlton Kastorff family. Next week they will be Wayne & Jeanne Jahns, Sharon Adam, and Kim Geisthardt.  

February 15 - 23, 2020
02/15  
Sat
6:30pm
Worship with communion
02/16
Sun
7:45am
Worship with communion


9:00am
Sunday School, Bible Study


                 10:15am
Worship with communion 
02/17
Mon
6:10pm
Public School Confirmation Class



6:30pm
Senior Choir



7:30pm
Chime Choir
02/18
Tue          10:30am
Lake View Place Worship
02/19
Wed
8:45am
Bible Study: Psalm 139


6:30pm
Church Council
02/21
Fri

W.A.L.L. Basketball Tournament
02/22     
Sat      
6:30pm
Worship 
02/23
Sun
7:45am
Worship 


9:00am
Sunday School, Bible Study 

                 10:15am
Worship 

                 11:30am
Board of Elders



                       
Bible Study:  Please feel free to join us Wednesdays at 8:45am or Sundays at 9:00am for Bible Study in the fellowship hall.  Our topic is:  Pray, Praise, and Give Thanks -- a study of nine favorite psalms.  This Sunday between services we will discuss Psalm 110.  This coming Wednesday and Sunday we will look at Psalm 139:  “God’s Attributes: To Wonderful for Me!”  
Sunday School: The account of “Jacob and Esau” is a story of competition and bad feelings between brothers, parental favoritism, and family squabbling.  Amidst this chaos, God acted with grace toward all of them—and to us. Parents might ask, “How do these sins afflict every family? Why is forgiveness important in families?”
Snow removal and church cleaning:  If you would like to help with snow blowing, a list is on the information center in the narthex.  We have the equipment ready to go. A church cleaning list is also on the information center if you would like to help with that.  Thank you to all who help in so many important ways!
WLA Musical:  Tickets for WLA Theatre’s production of Roald Dahl’s Matilda the Musical are now available. Shows are March 12, 13 & 14 at 7:00, and March 15 at 2:00. Adults $12, Students $8, all seats are reserved. WLA Association grade schools have been invited to a special Children’s Theatre production during the school day. 
Divine Calls were issued this week for three teaching positions.  We called Mrs. Kristin Kampman (currently our school’s resource teacher) to teach grades 3-4, and Mr. Justin Hansen and his wife, Mrs. Rachel Hansen, to teach grades 5-6 and preschool.  The Hansens currently serve at Good Shepherd Lutheran School in Burnsville, Minnesota, and have three children: 8, 6, and 4 years old.  Please keep all of these Christian teachers in your prayers as they carefully consider where and how best to serve the Lord and his kingdom.   
Lenten worship will begin on Ash Wednesday: Feb. 26th.  Once again we will have two services each Wednesday at 3:30pm (school dismissal) and 6:30pm.  We have at least four Lenten meals planned -- served between the services in the fellowship hall.  Our theme this year is The Son of God Goes Forth to War.  We hope you will take some time to enjoy Christ’s peace as you hear God’s Word with your brothers and sisters in Christ during the contemplative season of Lent.  Please invite your family and friends so they, too, can be reassured by the life-giving Gospel!
Home in Heaven:  The Lord called home to heaven our Christian brother, Pastor Raymond Cox, on Wednesday at the age of 87. Pastor Cox served as a missionary in Central Africa for 30 years with his wife, Lois, by his side.  He also served congregations stateside, including most recently a semi-retirement position at Faith, Oshkosh.  We thank the Lord for the lifelong faith in the Savior he instilled in his child’s heart and the opportunities he gave him to teach that faith to many others.  His funeral, at which we will rejoice in our great victory in Christ, will be held here this Sunday afternoon (Feb. 16) at 4:00 (visitation 2:00-4:00).  Please keep Lois and family (5 children and grandchildren) in your prayers.  
Financial Peace University:  Financial Peace is designed to give you the knowledge, from a Christian steward’s point of view, to help you be more efficient with the financial gifts God has given you.  Classes begin Tuesday, Mar. 3rd at 6:30pm at Good Shepherd Lutheran Church.  For more information or to register, please contact Kurt Klaske at 979-5527 or Pastor Adam Zimpelmann at 414-702-6717.
WLA’s German classes will host a German dinner on Sunday, March 1st!  Proceeds will help defray the cost for students going on the trip to Germany this summer.  We will serve from 11:30-1:00 in the commons.  "To go" orders are also possible -- just let us know when you purchase your ticket. The cost is $12 for adults and $6 for children 10 and under. The menu is Schweineschnitzel, Kartoffeln, Spaetzle, Rotkohl, dessert and a beverage. Please purchase tickets in advance through a member of the German club or by emailing kmose@wlavikings.org.
Second Impressions Thrift Store supports WLA students through the resale of used items.  It continues to expand and can always use helping, volunteer hands and your donations.  Its 3-year anniversary celebration will include special sales each day: Feb. 18-22 (from 25-50% off).  Please see the poster on the information center for more details or call 907-9900.  The store is located at 325 Winnebago Dr. near the A&W.

Food for Thought Donations:  As we have done the past few years, we will again collect food items for hungry children as part of the Fond du Lac Pantry “Food for Thought” program during the season of Lent.  Special bins will be placed near the Martin Luther Room in the entry to deposit what you bring.  A list of preferred items will also be there for you to take with you when you shop.  Thank you to the Randy & Amy Wilhelms family for taking care of the details!
Communion:  Along with the bread and wine, Jesus gives us his true body and blood to forgive our sins and strengthen our faith.  The Lord’s Supper is also an expression of the oneness of faith we enjoy based on our professed agreement with everything the Bible teaches.  Members of the WELS and ELS are invited to commune.  Please register in the entryway or pew folder.  Preparation questions are on page 156.
There is an interest in beginning a WELS men’s basketball league among the WLA Association congregations Sunday evenings from the end of February to April.  If you are interested in participating, please sign up.  If you have questions, please contact Brian Meyer of St. John’s Lutheran, Lomira, at smeyer@knowlesproduce.com. 

Memorials:  Gifts to the Piano Fund were given by Debbie Aird in memory of Bob Hinn and Phil Otto.  Flowers this week are in memory and celebration of Brownie Koepsell’s Feb. 12th birthday.
Stewardship Moment:  The Gospel (the good news of forgiveness through Christ), not the Law (the commands of God), furnishes the motive and power for Christian stewardship.  While the Law only causes the Christian to pull his cloak of stubborn resistance and unwillingness more closely around himself, the sun of the Gospel with its penetrating power and warming love induces and enables the steward to pull off his cloak of selfishness and joyfully get to work in the service of his Lord. (The Stewardship Struggle, page 33)  
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